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Editor’s Notes...

‘ As ] write this, the sun is shining high in the sky. Birds are chirpping
and the smell of barbecue fills the air. I see peaple wind surfing on the near-

- by lake. DING-A-LING-A-LING-A-LING!!! Darn alarm clock!!! That was such

-+ a nice dream for a change too. Darn, the wind’s off the lake again. Better
turn up the thermostat. Looks like ancther chilly day. Hey, what the heck,
winter hasnt been ALL that bad. I’d rather a little cold then shovel snow
anyday. Besides, Spring is only a week or so away. Easter and my birthday
are coming. Then, off to summer.,

Wasn't that a nice LITTLE meeting we had last month? Where are
ail the members? Only 31 pecple signed in. Come on folks, even I made 3 of
the last 4 meetings. And, it looks like I'm not on call for the April meeting.
The meetings are definitely getting better. The last couple of meetings I
attended had some good demos and tapics discussed. So get you butt out te
a meeting. I miss you.

Now for my gripe session. How do you like this newsletter? Small
isn't it? Did you notice who the articles were by? The same people month
after month. I purpoesely didn’t publish TPA and Pascal again this month.
Those 2 articles will be running out soon. Without new articles, this is what
YOUR newsletter will lock like. Please send in an article. I need your help.
Whoever gets the exchange newsletters pleage get them to me. At least I can
see what the other groups have to say. We need your help folks. Don’t let
your newsletter and user group fall by the way side. Send me a type-in
program, a how-to article or tid bit on overcome problems. THANKS!H -bd.
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Happy Easter

This month's meeting Is Saturday April 4th
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Meeting Dates...

This month’s meeting will be held on Saturday April 4th.
Next month’s meeting will be Saturday May 2nd

Our group meets monthly from Sept. to June on the 1st Saturday of
the month. Meeting times are from 1 to 3 pm. Meetings are held at the St.
Nicolai Church 83002 N. Kedsie Chicago, IL

Annual Dues is $21.00. QOverseas members please add $3.00

The Chicago TImes is published 10 TImes a year from Sept. to June.
The Chicago TImes is in no way affiliated with Texas Instruments. We are
supported sdlely by our membership and advertisers. Subseriptions are free
with paid-up membership to the Chicage T1-39/4A User’s Group. The Chicago
THmes is also distributed free to any User’s Group that wishes to reciprocate.
Articles within these pages may be reprinted by cther User’s Group
publications provided proper credit is given the author and the Chicago
TImes. Comments and letters are always welcome. We will also greatly
appreciate and accepi your newsletter articles for publication.




THE PREZ SEZ...

Last month we lost one of our founding members,

Grant Schmalgemeier, and 1lost a good friend. Grant’s

sudden death caught everyone by surprise, because

while Grant had long suffered from asthma, he had

y never let it curtail his activities, nor even slow him

down. Grant was s0o much a part of this organization in

its fermative years that when he got sick a few years ago, the whole thing

ground to a halt. Only then did everyone begin to realize how many tasks he

had accepted, and for how much of the behind-the-scenes work he was

responsible. In recognition of that, the membership of the Chieage TT99/4A

Users Group has decided to rename the annual service award (of which he

was a recipient in 1990) the Grant Schmalgemeier Memorial Service Award.
I think he would be pleased.

Jim Brooks, our Membership Chairtnan, has also been under the weather
these past few months, and he has sadly informed us that he feels that he
should step down from his position. Jim has done a marvelous job for the last
few years, and even during his illness he has continued to perform his duties
Jfor the CTIUG. His shoes will be hard to fill, and knowing that, he has
agreed to remain on until June, or as soon as a replacement ¢an be found
We will miss Jim, but everyone hopes that he will have a speedy recovery.
If anyone is willing to agsume the duties of Membership Chairman, they can
get in touch with me, and I will do my best to smooth the transition.

Part of the job of being President of the CTIUG is answering letters,
Mostly I enjoy answering the correspondence that comes across my desk, but
every now and then there is one that is not so pleasant. [ received one such
letter the other day, and it was annoying. It was from a person who
complained that we didn’t seem to want him as a member, because we hadn’t
immediately responded to his request for materials. I attempted to phone
this fellow, only to learn from the phone company that no one by that name
lived at that address, according to their records. I was disappointed, because
I had wanted to tell him personally that we very much want him as &
member, but also to let him know that his petulance with the CTIUG was
misplaced. From the tone of his letter to me, and the similar tone of the
letter to Jim Brooks, he seemed to have acquired the impression that he was
dealing with a business or commercial organization with a staff of employees.
Nothing, let me assure you, could be further from the truth! We are a group
of people who have volunteered our time to serve our fellow Tlers because
each of us thinks that what we are doing is helping to keep the TI community
alive and vibrant. All of us have jobs, families, and other interests and
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commitments, and none of us make a dime from our work for this Group.
While we don't expect effusive thanks, we certainly don’t need abuse and
profanity, either. I realize that it must be frustrating to wait for items or
information from an organization, but owing to the way that our incoming
requests are distributed, it is often a month, or longer, before those requests
reach the right person, and even then there may be difficulties in fulfilling
those requests. I would ask anyone who has a problem to be patient. We are
doing our best, under sometimes trying circumstances, to serve all our
members. This is neither a giant business, nor the Army; we work through
the spirit of mutua! cooperation. I would alse like to remind everyone that
the members of the executive board have published their addresses and
phone numbers. Communicating with the proper person directly speeds
response time quite a bit.

Last month we announced that the CTIUG BBS would be installing Caller
ID, the new program from the phone company that would have allowed the
Sysop of our BBS to instantly validate new callers, and would also have
allowed normal users to do away with the logon procedure. I say would have,
because after a trial of the system, our Sysop, Mike Maksimik, discovered
that less than 40 percent of the Chicago area was covered by the plan, and
it will be years until the coverage even in this area is complete. The expense
of the feature was deemed to be too great for the limited amount of use we'
cculd have gotten, and we have decided to cancel Caller ID until there is
wider implementation.

One of our members, Tom Claytorn, asked a question about the availability
of a comprehensive list of hard and software for the TIG9/4A at a recent
meeting, and in true CTTUG tradition, he found himself as chairman of a
commitiee to research the subject. If you have information to share with
Tom, or if you would like to be on the committee, get in touch with him. It
is an important project, and the results will benefit us all.

Plans for our future events, such as the Annual Picnic and the Chicago T1
International World Faire are progressing more or less smoothly. There have
been some delays in getting some letters out, due to certain suicidal
tendencies on the part of my system (my computer system, that is!), but the
technogurus of this group keep resuscitating it, and I will eventually get
everything done.

Lastly, there is some good and bad-news to report: at the end of the last
meeting we gave away five door prizes to ten winners. Five of the winners
had already left before their names were drawn by Bob Demeter’s little
daughter. I would urge everyone to stick around for the door prize drawing
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and the various SIGs that we are trying to get going again. Without a roomful
of people it isn’t as much fun to do a demo. And if you do decide to stay,
Please try to wait until the demonstrations are finished before you begin to
carry on conversations with the vendors seated around the room. It is
difficult to hear the speakers if there are a number of conversations going or.
Even if you already know what the speaker is going to say, chances are thosa
around you don’t.

By the time you read this, I hope you are all recovered from St. Paddy’s Day!
See you at the meeting.

--Hal Shanafield

Monthly Minutes

The Executive Board Meeting of March 7, 1992 was
brought to order at 11:00 A.M.

ATTENDING - A printed agenda was passed out to the
attending members, consisting of Hal Shanafield, Irv
Levinson, Jim Deerds, Vic Steerup, and Orland Degris.

MINUTES - The Minutes of the February meeting were published in the
Newsletter, and, with a minor addition, approved. The addition being: In the
LIBRARY section, under AYREVIEWS, up to five free disks are available to
each member under the condition that 1) The disks are cataloged, the
programs run, and descriptions of the files are sent to the Librarian for
inclusion in the new Library Cetalog, and 2) Written reviews are sent in to
the newsletter for publication. A Motion to accept the amended Minutes was
made by Jim, seconded by Hal, and approved by {he Board.

TREASURERS REPORT - (Irv Levinson) The current bank balance is
generous, with all outstanding bills paid. Last months’ income reflected
membership renewals. The final tally showed that the Faire did generate
income. It is nice to know that the Club doesn’t subsidize the Faire. A
motion to accept the report was made by Vic, seconded by Jim, and approved
by the Board.

PRESIDENTS REPORT - (Hal Shanafield)

A)Grant Schmalgemeier - His P.O. Box is the one the Club has used since it’s
beginning. He had been paid for its use. Grant also handled the use of the
Postal Meter, its annual inspection, and having it filled. The Meter is used
for postage on all of the Newsletters. He also took care of all the extension
cords the Vendors used at the Faire, as well as other equipment that was
lcaned to them

Tony Z. and Dave Connery arrived at 11:40.

B)Jim Brooks - Jim has been ill for some time, and although he has handied
his position as Membership Chairman, he would like to step down in June
because he cannot attend meetings. The job involves handling all of the
membership records, printing up the mailing labels, correspendence with
members, mailing out membership cards, working with Newsletter Editor Bob
Demeter, and working at the Faire accepting renewals and new membership
applications there, as well as through the mail. The records are kept on disk
wing P.RBase. Any member who feels he can handle this task, please
contact Hal as soon as possible.

C)FAIRE UPDATE - The Prez’s system was down for a while, so the letters
to our Vendors thanking them for last year, and soliciting their attendance
this year, that were delayed will now be sent out.

Don Jones and Mike Maksimik arrived at 11:55.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

EVENTS - Today’s demo will be a videotape showing how to make and install
guard bars to protect circuit cards that extend from the back of the P-box.
This videc will also be availeble from the Library.

MEMBERSHIP - (Jim Brooks) Reported that last month there were no new
members, and only two renewals. Be sure to check your Newsletter mailing
Iabel for your expiration date! One reason members don’t get Newsletters is
forgetting to renew.

NEWSLETTER - Don Jones brought up that it is important for the Club to
get back issues out to members who paid for, and are owed them. The Board
authorized him to handle the copying of the five issues from 1991 and mailing
them out.
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LIBRARY - (Dave Connery) At least two members are getting a free package
of Library software to review. So can you. (See the Minutes section for
rules. v.s.) The Library Software Catalog is being redone, as the original disk
was accidently wiped out. When using DM-1000 to make a backup, always
put the MASTER in drive ONE and the BACKUP in drive TWQ! Dave has
a list of Club-owned equipment and will compute the dellar value of it. He
alsc announced that the Library is low on its supply of disks, and asked the
Board to authorize the purchase of a large supply of blank disks, so we could
get them at a quantity discount. A motion to authorize this expenditure was
made by Irv, seconded by Jim and passed by the Board.

Today’s Special: Two for the price of one on any of the numbered Library
disks.

BULLETIN BOARD - (Mike Maksimik) Caller ID has been removed from
the Bulletin Board, as only about 40% of the Chicago area TRANSMITS it,
and it is not sent on calls from outside the BBS’ area code. More than 50%
of calls received are from outside the 708 and 312 area codes. A Phone
Company representative said that Caller ID will not be available in all areas
until late 1985, as the equipment would have to be installed in old exchanges,
some of which have equipment dating back to 1965. Irv proposed that our

use of Caller ID be put on the agenda in 1985. Mike announced that his

house, where the BBS is located, would probably be demolished in 5 years to
make way for the Calumet City Airport. The BBS will move with him, and
probably stay in the west or southwest Chicago area.

PUBLICITY - A set of the EOG’s was given away as a door prize at Fest
West, ereating some publicity and advertising for our group. Vol 3 is ready
for printing, and will have addendums added to it after printing as additional
fonts come out. These Manuals will save desktop publishers a tremendous
amount of time and wear on their printers, as every known font or graphic
is in them, and can easily be looked up. Dave moved that we give a copy of
Vol. 3 to Sr. Pat Taylor, BVM, who always gives us publicity on our projects,
seconded by Irv, and passed by the Board. Micropendium would also get a
copy for review purposes.

QLD BUSINESS - HOT LINE - It was debated if it was worth the expense
having the Hot Line, as most calls to it are at Faire time, from people who
want information about the Faire, or from Vendors calling to secure a table,
rather than writing. The message on the Club-owned answering machine is
the location, time, and date of our meetings. Most calls are "hangups”, with
no message being left.

Don Walden arrived at 12:45

Mike announced the availability of a "voice/data’ device that could be
installed in the BBS, and would automatically switch a voice call to the
answering machine, and a data (modem) call to the BBS. This device would
pay for itself in 5 months by not having to have a separate phone line for the
Hot Line. A message would be left on the old Hot Line number directing
callers to use the BBS number. This is a small charge compared to the cost
of a separate phone line. A motion to table the installation of this until more
information is available was made by Mike, seconded by Dave, and passed by
the Board.

George Lempeotis arrived at 12:45.

DOS LIBRARY - (George Lempeotis) He has a listing available to members
of all software available in the DOS Library. He now has a CD-ROM full of
assorted software. George has been buying blank disks tut-of-pocket, and will
be reimbursed for this expense until he breaks even. A motion that the price
of DOS software be set by the DOS Librarian, subject to approval by the
Board, was made by Jim, seconded by Dave, and passed by the Board.

Shareware: 5.5" disks are $2.00 ea. 8.5" disks are $2.50 ea.

The Board Meeting adjourned at 1:00 P.M.
GENERAL MEETING -

The Minutes of the February Board Meeting, that were published in the
March Newsleiter, were approved by the attending members. The Prez and
Treasurers reports were the same as the Board meeting. Hal asked that the
currently unnamed award for outstanding service to the Club be named the
"Grant Schmalgemeier Memorial Service Award”. A motion was made and
seconded by several members and approved unanimously.

Jim Bairds announced that he was having a special cn GIF disks from the
GENEVE Library for $2.00 ea.




Bob Demeter annoumnced that he inadvertently sent out some Newsletters
one day late.

Tony Z. announced that the deadline for the programming contest has
been extended to June 30.

Thomas Clayton asked. that people who are knowledgeable make a
compendium of software utilities, and also hardware that can be used on the
TI, with descriptions of what they do and how they work. He was appointed
to head a committee to form such a compendium of utilities and hardware.
This will be a great help to new or inexperienced users in selecting utilities
or hardware that will be most useful to them. Interssted persons should
contact him at 680 Clayton Lane, DesPlaines, IL 60016-1030. Or phone him
atl 708-296-8429.

Orland Degris demo’ed his videotape on P-box guard bars, which included
installation of an auxiliary cooling fan.

Mark Harms demo’ed Graphic Workshop for DOS computers, which
loaded in GIFs and allowed modifying them.

Five door prizes were piven away at the end of the meeting, which
consisted of choice of free software from any of the Libraries, disk boxes, ca$h
donated by Tony Z. from the sales of his DEMO program disk, and a monitor.
Some prizes were given to an alternate winners, as the first names drawn had
already left.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Victor Steerup, Secretary.
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS AND VIEWS

BY JAMES BROOKS

Well greetings to spring (I hope that it has returned by the time you read
this)? March really came in like a meek lamb but just a few days later, it
reminded us that it was still MARCH.

As I stated last month, I have not been able to attend the meetings and
have to rely on others to get the information to me. I cannot attend the
meetings because there are still so many smokers. My ellergy to smoke has
become so acute that I dare not go anywhere there is heavy smoking going
on. Our late member, Grant Schmalgemeier, suffered from asthma and the
smoke bothered him at the meetings and he was always medicating himself.
I have learned that too much medication can be as bad as none at all and I
too have asthma.

I urge allmembers that have not renewed at this issue, which they will not
get, to renew while we still have a few back issues of the January, February
and March issues. The membership is growing and I see that there are new
things being put on the market (who said that TI was DEAD?) Not quite yet!
I have heard that even MYARC has began to breathe again after along NAP?

The group’s BBS is really picking up lately, thanks to our SYSOP, Mike
Maksimik, the programmer of the MIDIMUSIC MASTER. He is also working
on some new form of making the TI more MUSICAL, an upgrade even mare
powerful.

Oh, BTW, any member who has renewed and I do not have you recorded
as "up to date”, please bring it to my atiention. Since I was not at the last
couple of meetings, I may have missed a few that signed up there that I am
not aware of,

Have you called the Group BBS lately? The number i (708)862-0182 for

TIME TO RENEW TIME TO RENEW TIME TO RENEW TIME TO
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TRADIN- TIMES

WANTED!
Don Jones is looking for a RS232 sflitter cable at a REASONABLE price...
If you have one which you wish to sell, please let him know. You may contact
him on the group’s bbs. His membership number is #168.

WANTEDI!!!

Joe Morris is looking for a composite color monitor. It should be 13 inches
across or larger. If you have one to sell, and if your asking price is a
reasonable one, please call Joe at the following number: (312)363-8063. You
can also contact him through Don Jones by leaving a message for him on the
groups board. Address your correspondence to member number 168.

WANTED!!

We have & 99er in ROMANIA, who has written to our group. He says that
he has a 4A, but he has NO software to run on it. He is therefore looking for
cassettes, cartridges, diskettes, and books. If you have stuff that you will
never use again that you weuld like to get rid of, here is a good cause way to
get rid of it and get it into the hands of someone who has virtually NO access
to software or hardware of any kind. (I say this because of the extremely
depressed Romanian economy. Whatever you can give this man will probably
be deeply appreciated and will be well used.) If you want something for some
of the software that you want to get rid of, please contact this 99er and let
him know what you want for it. He should then contact you to let you know
if he can afford to buy it. Whether you wish to donate something, sell him
something, or maybe you would just like to correspond with a 99er in Eastern
Eurcpe, you can contact him at the following address: Str. Ciuruleasa, Nr. 3,
Of.P. 7, Cod 75445 - Bucuresti, ROMANIA. His name is Stanculescu Marin.
Please support this isolated 99er...

FOR SALE

Mildred Rothman has a system for sale. This includes TI Multiplan and some
games. She can be contacted at the following number; (708)383-1109.
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FOR SALEM!

Leonard Jelleck has a system for sale. He can be contacted at the following
number: 539-0985.

If you want to buy or sell something, or if you are locking for something
specific, please dropa line to our newsletter. Your needs will be printed here.
We only ask that you inform us when your system has been sold. You might
also consider donating your system as part of our "Computers to Teachers
Program." If you think that you may be interested in doing this, please call
or "hot-line" or drop us a line to request a prospectus. If you have one to
donate, also please leave & message on our "hot-line."

Also, if you have any equipment which you feel is damaged beyond repair (and
this includes metal, card "clam shells”), rather than throwing it away, please
donate it to our group for parts. There would be no tax incentives for dcing

this, but it would help to keep our group going...
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THE 1992 TI99/4A & GENEVE PROGRAMMING CONTEST
IS NOW ON!
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WELL, How do I say all of this..
T’ll have to say that all of the entries must me in my hands by JUNE,30,1992.
The prizes WILL NOT be the same as the last two yesrs.
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This year we will tell you the prizes after all of the entries are in.!! [ can
tell you this, The top winner (one) will get a copy of all of the entries, &
$35888.........

Now I'll tell you why .

BECAUSE, The last TI09/4A & GENEVE/9640 programming contest was a
waste. (that’s just my mind.) Some of the users still think that we should
have a contest,

I do not think that there is enough of you who can think..,

Oh, There are programmers out there. And we have them. BUT, YA CAN'T
SEE PAST THE END OF YOUR NOSE.

WOW! WHAT A MOUTH!

LOOK HERE. I SET THEM UP. I GAVE ALL OF THE TI/GENNY USERS
A CHANCE TO GET A BIG MESS OF NEW PROGRAMS. IT COULD OF
COST LOTS OF BIG BUCKS FOR THE CHICAGO TI99/4A USERS
GROUP TO COMPLETE THE CONTEST. IT DIDN'T. WHY?

BECAUSE YOU BLEW IT !t

' YEP. AND SOME OF THE GROUP KNEW IT TQO. THEY DIDNT
THINK YOU COULD SEE IT.

YOU DIDNT SEE IT.

LISTEN, IF LETS SAY TEN OTHER USERS GROUPS GOT TOGETHER
WITH SOME OF THEIR MEMBERS. AND GOT TOGETHER JUST 10 TO
20 PROGRAMS FOR THE LAST CONTEST. AND, LETS SAY THAT 10
OUT OF THE 80 OR MORE GROUFS DID THE SAME THING,,, THINK!
THERE WERE FIFTEEN TOP WINNERS LAST YEAR. (ONLY GOT 10
ENTRIES)

MAN OHMAN! 10X 20 = 200X 15 = 3000 !

YOU HAD THE CHANCE . YA BLEW IT' ! YOU COULD HAVE GOTTEN
A HELL OF A LOT OF NEW PROGRAMS FOR YOUR GROUP, OR
YOURSELF . AND THE CHICAGO GROUP WOULD HAVE HAD A HELL
OF A TIME GETTING ALL OF THE DISKS MAILED OUT TQ THE
WINNERS.
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THEY WOULD HAVE NAILED MY ASS TO THE WALL. SKINNED ME!
PUT ORANGE DRINK IN MY TI®9. DONE ALL KINDS OF DIRTY

THINGS TO ME.
THE ONLY THING I GOT TO SAY TO YOU IS, "THANKS

Thanks for not using your brain. Thenks for not thinking! Thanks for letting
me off of the hook!

TO LATE NOW STUPID. THAT'S PAST. WHAT A WASTE YOU ARE.
YOU WANT SOME NEW PROGRAMS? WELL, LIFT UP YOUR LEG AND
BARK AT THE MOON. YOU MIGHT NEVER GET ANOTHER CHANCE

AGAIN.

..........................................
..........................................

WELL, 1 GOT MY FOOT IN MY FACE AGAIN! IT STINKS!

Just think of where you serewed up. If you get the chance again, TAKE IT.
YA CANT LOOSE. NEXT YEAR? WE WILL SEE.

THIS YEAR. IT'S ON NOW.

OH, SHITSKI! HAY BIG BOB. YOU PUT IN MY NAME AND ADDRESS.
1 DON'T THINK THEY CAN READ IT. THEY SURE AS HELL CAN'T
PROGRAM ANYTHING. YLL BE LUCKY TO GET ANOTHER TEN

ENTRIES.
TONY ZLOTORZYNSKI #046

Please send all entries to Tony at:

Programming Contest
C/O Tony Zlotorzynski
3607 Wallace
Steger, II. 60475

If you’d like to uplead your entry to Tony, call him and tell him to

turn his medem on. His number is 708-755-0051. No calls after 9pm CST
please.
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